Item No 6(e)

COUNCIL MEETING, 15th February 2012
CABINET, 30th January 2012 

141 PIECE HALL TRANSFORMATION PROJECT 

Councillor Mrs Nash, Cabinet Member with responsibility for Communities presented a written report of the Director of Communities which outlined the final proposals of the Piece Hall transformation project.  The project required significant capital investment by the Council and by the Heritage Lottery Fund (HLF).  A decision was now required to move to the delivery phase of the project, which would see the Piece Hall become a major catalyst for the economic regeneration of central Halifax and for Calderdale as a whole. 

The Piece Hall was the single most important heritage building in Calderdale and was almost unique.  Without significant intervention, there was no realistic way the building could continue to function in the long term.  It was becoming more difficult and expensive to maintain and continued to see a decline in the number of businesses prepared to operate from within its walls.  The HLF bid represented the best means by which the Council could address the needs of the Piece Hall.  By winning the bid, the future of the building would be assured for future generations.  Without it, the Piece Hall faced a much more uncertain future.  

The report provided background information and set out the vision, options considered consultation undertaken and the financial implications involved.   

*RESOLVED that it be recommended to the Council that: 

(a) the vision for the Piece Hall be endorsed;

(b) the required funding for the scheme outlined within the report be approved;

(c) a bid for £7m capital funding, to be submitted to the Heritage Lottery Funding in March 2012, be approved;

(d) a Piece Hall Trust be set up and the Piece Hall be transferred to the Piece Hall Trust on a long lease from the Council once the work was completed; and

(e) the existing level of revenue support to the Piece Hall be continued.

